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Dear Minister,
I wish to express my concern about the seven men who were killed on 11 November 2017 during a joint security operation of the Civil Police and the Army in São Gonçalo, Rio de Janeiro State. According to reports from the Civil Police, only military personnel used firearms. The case is not being investigated, and could remain unpunished after the entry into force of Law No. 13.491 transferring the competence to try crimes committed by military personnel to military courts.  

I call on you to ensure a thorough, prompt, and impartial investigation of the seven killings during the security operation in São Gonçalo, to ensure that those suspect of criminal responsibility are brought to justice in ordinary civilian courts, and to guarantee justice, truth and reparation for the families involved.

I further call on you to ensure that all crimes committed by military personnel during policing operations are subject to thorough, prompt and impartial investigations by the civil and judiciary police. 
Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. I am kindly awaiting your reply.

Yours sincerely,

(Naam, adres)
